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Co-Presidents’ Message 

The 2014 Sunriver Anglers Picnic at the Fall River Hatchery was 
attended by over 90 Anglers, friends, and a number of enthusiastic 
dogs.  Dave and Sheila Schmerber headed up the picnic and did a 
great job.  This was their fourth year running the event and they 
will be turning over the event to a new team in 2015.  Thank you, 
Dave and Sheila, for four great years! 

Phil Fischer and Dave manned the grill and the tri-tip was perfect.  Ann 
Juttelstad prepared the Sunriver Anglers’ secret beans and Melodee 
Munckton served potato salad.  Sheila prepared and served the salads and 
bread. Bob and Jerry served ice cream. 

We want to thank all of the members and volunteers and, most especially, 
the spouses who also “volunteered.”  Without your help the event would 
not be possible.   

 

Dave and Phil preparing tri-tips. Dave is a master of outdoor cooking and 
his tri-tip is a special treat. 
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Sheila and Dave – The Leaders! 

 

The set-up crew. We 
really couldn’t have 
these great events 
without volunteers to 
help make them a 
success. 
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Registration handled 
by Jack and Donna 
McDonnell. The Club 
can always count on the 
McDonnells to help out. 

�

Our Guests: Jim 
McMurtry and Marti 
Cockrell.  

�

Michael Moore, 
Angler board 
member, and son 
Nathan  

�



m�

 

Visiting with “old friends” – and 
making new ones! 

The 50-50 cash raffle 
winner was Herb Blank, 
shown here with Lee Ann 
Ross. 
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Josh Willis of Crosswater Club and Sunriver Resort thanking the Sunriver Anglers for 
their past support of the Sunriver Marathon for a Cause and inviting volunteers for the 
next run, August 30-31, 2014.  The Anglers provide more volunteers for this event than 
any other group.   

Speaking of volunteers, the Upper Deschutes River Coalition is working on a river clean-up. 
See details in the Call for Volunteers section on page 13.  And we can always use new 
members to continue our tradition of helping the environment and outdoor community, so 
don’t forget to invite your friends to join the Anglers.  More information in Member-Get-
A-Member on page 19. 

Upcoming events include the September 10 outing to Hosmer Lake hosted by Mal Murphy.  
More details in the Recreation and Outings section on page 6. 

And not to be missed is our October 16 dinner meeting at the Crosswater Club featuring 
photographer Pat Windsor and a trout dinner. Read all about the program and how to 
register in the Club Meetings and Events section on page 9.  

Thanks again to all who helped and attended the annual picnic, as well as those who 
contribute to the success of our other events and volunteer activities.  

Sincerely, 

Co-Presidents,  

Bob Hickman and Jerry Hubbard 

PS For more photos of the Picnic Click on http://sunriveranglers.org  
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Note of Appreciation 

Dear Dave and Sheila and all the picnic volunteers, 

David and I want you to know how much we appreciate your efforts each year putting on 
the Anglers picnic. It is an event we always look forward to attending. In addition to the 
breathtaking setting and terrific food (as always, the tri-tip was outstanding!), we always 
meet new and interesting people. This year was no exception and we just wanted to thank 
you for all the work you put into making this a special evening. 

Sincerely, 

Lee Haroun and David Dietz 

	
  
 
Recreation and Outings 

Location Best Window of 
Time 

Coordinator (s) Proposed Date 

 
Hosmer Lake  Mal Murphey September 10 
Crane Prairie Postponed Phil Fischer and Dave 

Schmerber 
Fall 2014 

 

 

Hosmer Lake Outing 

Mal Murphy will lead an outing to Hosmer Lake on Wednesday, September 10. Lunch will be 
provided, for the traditional bargain price of $5, if at least 10 people sign up.  

Hosmer has been fishing well all summer for the usual Atlantic salmon, as well as rainbows 
and cutthroat recently stocked by ODFW. Some large brook trout are also available, but 
are a little more of a challenge.  

Gas-powered motors are prohibited on Hosmer, so plan on fishing from a pontoon boat, 
float tube, kayak, or similar watercraft. We will be meeting at the Country Store at 
8:00AM on the 10th.  Alternatively, plan on going directly to the lake and meeting the 
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group there. Note that if you want something stronger than soft drinks, you’ll need to 
bring it yourself.  

Please let Mal Murphy know, at mrmurphy@chamberscable.com, by Monday, September 8, 
if you plan on attending.   

** If you would like to lead an outing, please contact Phil Fischer or Bob Hickman.  We will 
work with leaders to make it an easy project and not take up a lot of your time. The 
leaders would like to have co-leaders to reduce the workload. 

Club Meetings and Events 

Sunriver Anglers Board of Director meetings, first Thursday of the month, 8 am to 9:30 
am.  Location varies.	
  	
   
NOTE: Date of the October board meeting TBD. 	
  
	
  
Sunriver Angler Educational Meetings, third Thursday of the month, Sunriver SHARC, 
6:45 to 8 pm. Members and public invited.  (No meetings in July and August.) 
 
September 18 Sunriver Angler Educational Meeting at Sunriver SHARC 
“Fall and Winter Fishing in Central Oregon” by The Hook Fly Shop 
Beer tasting by the Sunriver Brewing Company starting at 6 pm for $5.00.  (Bob and Jerry 
will be in Turkey in September so have a beer for us!) 
 
Our September educational meeting will feature Bryon Salaz, a licensed guide from the 
Hook Fly Shop in the Sunriver Village.  Bryon presented an interesting program at the 
June Anglers meeting about effective techniques in local lakes.  This time he will speak 
about fall and winter fishing for trout on local rivers like the Fall and Crooked and for 
steelhead on Oregon coastal rivers.   



y�

Bryon has been a licensed guide since 2008 and especially enjoys fishing for steelhead 
during the fall and winter.  His presentation is sure to be filled with valuable information 
about how and where to hook these strong and elusive fish.  It might require a little travel 
and being out in some inclement weather, but having a big steelhead on the end of your line 
should make all incidental hardships worthwhile.   

The September meeting will also include a beer tasting, courtesy of Sunriver Brewing.  For 
a five-dollar contribution, members and guests can taste several Sunriver brews prior to 
the main presentation.  In addition to fishing information, this meeting will help you 
broaden your experience with different styles of beer.   

Members and guests (both male and female) are welcome to attend this informative and 
good tasting event.  The beer tasting will begin at 6 p.m. and the regular meeting will begin 
at 7 p.m.  The beer should lend some extra flavor to the fish stories normally told prior to 
the meeting.   

For more information:  www.sunriveranglers.org 

Sept. 20-21   Fly Fishing Festival hosted by The Hook Fly Shop, The Village at  
Sunriver.  The Sunriver Anglers will have an educational table.  See the Calls 
for Volunteers section on page 13. 
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October 16 “Photography – Fly Fishing Images” by Patrick T. Windsor.  Dinner meeting at 

the Crosswater Club.  We will have a no host bar, trout dinner and a great 
presentation by fishing guide turned photographer, Pat Windsor. See his 
work at the Sunriver Artist’s Cooperative (Gallery).  Bring your significant 
other for this great photography event.  Seating limited to 66 guests. Cost 
is $26 each ($52 per couple). Sign-up deadline is October 10. To register 
e-mail Jerry Hubbard jhubbard@chamberscable.com 

Nov. 20 “Report on Chub removal on East and Diamond Lakes”, Jennifer Luke, Oregon 
Dept. of Fish & Wildlife at 6:45 at the SHARC. 

Dec. 10 Christmas Banquet, Sunriver Resort’s Great Hall 

Jan. 2015 – Topic TBD.  Beer tasting by the Sunriver Brewing Company starts at 6 pm. 
 

Past Meetings and Events 

Highlights of the September 4, 2014 Board Meeting 

Present:  Jerry Hubbard, Bob Hickman, Gary Gehlert, Jack McDonnell, Jim Adams, Michael 

Moore 

Absent:  Dave Schmerber, Dan Arnold, Bruce Cockrell, Phil Fischer 

The meeting was called to order by President Jerry at 8:05 a.m. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jack McDonnell presented at balance of $16,902.61 as of 

9/1/2014.  This is a good sum for this time of year. 

Hosmer Lake Outing:  Sept. 10th.  We need one more person to sign up in order to have a 

hamburger lunch.  Contact Mal Murphy. 

Picnic:  Good weather, good food, and a good time.  80+ attended 

Board Organization:  Fundraising was discussed.  Are we and others overwhelming local 
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merchants?  Are we trying to do too much fund raising at the Christmas Dinner? 

Why do members join:  Recreation, conservation, and education are the three major 

reasons members give for choosing to belong.  All three require some funds.  The Board 

needs to recruit members that show a willingness to lead some of our major activities.     

Officers:  Jack McDonnell and Gary Gehlert have agreed to return as Treasurer and 

Secretary.  We need a President and a President Elect for next year. 

Bruce Cockrell, Phil Fischer, and Michael Moore return as Board Members next year. 

Jim Adams and Michael Moore agreed to serve as the nominating committee.  Gary Gehlert 

and Jack McDonnell agreed to contact some members to see if they would be willing to 

serve.  We need to be especially interested in people who would be willing to chair some of 

our major events. 

This year’s fly fishing seminar will be hosted by COF at a site to be determined. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00a.m.  Next meeting TBA. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Gary Gehlert, Secretary 

Events of Interest in the Area 

Chance to Share Your Voice for the Middle Deschutes 

From:  

Darek Staab 

Project Manager 

Upper Deschutes Home Rivers Initiative 

Cell: 541-480-6976 
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DStaab@tu.org<mailto:DStaab@tu.org> 

The two meetings described below are a great chance to share your love for the Middle 
Deschutes area and how you envision management for that area.   

SEPTEMBER 25 and SEPTEMBER 30 

Community Input Meetings 

Hosted by Friends and Neighbors of the Deschutes Canyon Area 

September 25, 2014, 6:30pm-8:30pm 

The Belfry, 302 E Main Avenue, Sisters 

September 30, 2014, 6:30pm-8:30pm 

Terrebonne Depot, 400 NW Smith Rock Way, Terrebonne 

Friends and Neighbors of the Deschutes Canyon Area (FANs) Board of Directors 

will host its first public gatherings on the future of the Middle Deschutes 

and Lower Crooked Rivers and Lower Whychus Creek, an area we call the 

Deschutes Canyon Area.  We believe some form of permanent protection is the 

best way to ensure the future of these wild landscapes. 

Please join us and participate in facilitated, small group discussions, 

which will provide FANs' leadership with the opportunity to listen to the 

broad range of values and ideas that represent our citizens, businesses, 

groups, and others invested in the future of these wild landscapes. 

Information gathered during these public forums will help the FANs board to 

develop its vision for the future. 

Seating is limited; please visit 

fansofdeschutes.org<http://fansofdeschutes.org/> and REGISTER TODAY or call 

541-771-FANS (3267) for more information.  (Thank you for registering to 

help us with a guest count for refreshments. 
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Events Out of Area 

May	
  8,	
  2014	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  

	
  
Hello	
  All	
  Tyers,	
  
The	
  Umpqua	
  Valley	
  Fly	
  Fishing	
  Club	
  in	
  Roseburg	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  invite	
  you	
  to	
  be	
  a	
  guest	
  tyer	
  at	
  our	
  6th	
  Annual	
  
Fall	
  Festival,	
  on	
  September	
  13,	
  2014	
  at	
  the	
  Glide	
  Community	
  Center	
  on	
  the	
  North	
  Umpqua	
  Highway.	
  	
  Many	
  
of	
  you	
  have	
  participated	
  in	
  the	
  past;	
  we	
  appreciate	
  your	
  support,	
  and	
  want	
  to	
  continue	
  the	
  tradition.	
  	
  There	
  is	
  
always	
   room	
   for	
  new	
   faces	
  and	
   ideas,	
  we	
  hope	
   those	
  of	
   you	
  who	
  have	
  not	
  been	
  able	
   come	
  or	
  who	
  did	
  not	
  
know	
  about	
  our	
   festival	
  will	
  be	
  able	
   to	
   join	
  us	
   for	
  a	
  couple	
  of	
  days.	
   	
   	
  Our	
   festival	
   is	
   for	
   the	
   tyers,	
  a	
  smaller	
  
more	
  informal	
  atmosphere	
  will	
  give	
  you	
  the	
  opportunity	
  to	
  relax	
  and	
  visit	
  with	
  friends.	
  	
  
	
  
A	
  definite	
  highlight	
  of	
  the	
  festival	
  is	
  the	
  Friday	
  Night	
  Pot	
  Luck-­‐BBQ	
  for	
  the	
  tyers/significant	
  others,	
  volunteers	
  
and	
  vendors	
  at	
  Elsie	
  Marchando’s	
  just	
  down	
  the	
  road	
  from	
  the	
  Community	
  Center.	
  	
  	
  Social	
  hour	
  starts	
  at	
  5pm,	
  
dinner	
   at	
   6-­‐	
   BBQ	
   cooked	
   to	
   order	
   this	
   year.	
   	
   	
   Dan	
   Smaha,	
   our	
   fireside	
  musician	
   will	
   be	
   in	
   Nebraska,	
   but	
  
negotiations	
  are	
  in	
  the	
  works	
  for	
  a	
  replacement.	
  
	
  
The	
  Community	
  Center	
  has	
  added	
   lighting	
  along	
   the	
  walls,	
   and	
   I	
  will	
   reconfigure	
   the	
   table	
  arrangement	
   to	
  
accommodate	
  more	
  tiers	
  and	
  make	
  sure	
  that	
  you	
  have	
  easy	
  access	
  to	
  a	
  power	
  outlet.	
  	
  	
  Saturday,	
  doors	
  will	
  be	
  
open	
  at	
  7am	
  for	
  Coffee,	
  Breakfast	
  Burritos	
  and	
  for	
  you	
  to	
  get	
  your	
  stations	
  set	
  up.	
   	
  Advertised	
  time	
  is	
  9am-­‐
4pm	
  but	
  we	
  did	
  have	
  some	
  early	
  birds	
  last	
  year.	
  	
  	
  Morning	
  sessions	
  will	
  run	
  until	
  11:30ish,	
  an	
  hour	
  and	
  a	
  half	
  
for	
   lunch	
   (including	
   pie)	
   and	
   a	
   guest	
   speaker,	
   with	
   afternoon	
   sessions	
   from	
   1-­‐4:00	
   pm.	
   	
   We	
   plan	
   on	
  
workshops	
  in	
  addition	
  to	
  the	
  tying	
  and	
  casting.	
  

This	
   event	
   is	
   open	
   to	
   the	
  public,	
   turn-­‐out	
   varies,	
   but	
   this	
   is	
   an	
  opportunity	
   to	
   introduce	
   folks	
   to	
   the	
   art	
   of	
  
tying,	
  to	
  encourage	
  the	
  beginner	
  tyer	
  in	
  a	
  relaxed	
  atmosphere	
  and	
  help	
  the	
  more	
  experienced	
  tyers	
  learn	
  new	
  
techniques.	
   	
   	
  You	
  can	
  take	
  a	
  turn	
  on	
  the	
  casting	
  pond	
  or	
  abbreviated	
  casting	
  course,	
  on	
  your	
  own	
  or	
  with	
  a	
  
team.	
  	
  	
  In	
  addition	
  to	
  hosting	
  a	
  day	
  for	
  the	
  tyers	
  we	
  are	
  using	
  this	
  as	
  an	
  opportunity	
  to	
  raise	
  funds	
  for	
  member	
  
and	
  public	
  education,	
  service	
  projects	
   like	
   tying	
  and	
  casting	
  clinics	
   for	
  Vets	
  and	
  youth	
  groups.	
   	
  Throughout	
  
the	
   day	
   there	
  will	
   be	
   raffle	
   items	
   and	
   several	
   silent	
   auction	
   items.	
   	
   	
   Last	
   year	
   we	
   had	
   about	
   10	
   vendors-­‐	
  
Fishing	
  rods,	
  flies,	
  vintage	
  equipment,	
  art,	
  jewelry,	
  wood	
  carvings,	
  and	
  other	
  handmade	
  items.	
  	
  

Elsie	
  has	
  room	
  for	
  10	
  self-­‐contained	
  RV’s	
  on	
  her	
  property,	
  If	
  you	
  are	
  interested	
  in	
  staying	
  there	
  contact:	
  
	
   	
   Chuck	
  Scott	
  at	
  chucks@canby.com	
  	
  (c)	
  	
  503-­‐318-­‐7278	
  (h)	
  503-­‐266-­‐2538	
  or	
  	
  

Elise	
  at	
  elsie.marchando@yahoo.com	
  	
  541-­‐496-­‐3979	
  
Warren	
   and	
   I	
   are	
   9	
   miles	
   from	
   Glide,	
   on	
   Cavitt	
   Creek	
   and	
   have	
   room	
   for	
   2	
   trailers.	
   	
   For	
   information	
   on	
  
additional	
  lodging	
  in	
  the	
  area	
  give	
  me	
  a	
  call	
  or	
  e-­‐mail	
  and	
  I’ll	
  send	
  details.	
  	
  	
  
	
  
If	
   you	
   know	
   of	
   others	
  who	
  may	
   be	
   interested,	
   send	
  me	
   their	
   contact	
   information	
   and	
   I’ll	
   add	
   them	
   to	
  my	
  
mailing	
  list.	
  	
  	
  Please	
  respond	
  with	
  your	
  time	
  preference	
  and	
  if	
  you	
  will	
  be	
  attending	
  the	
  Potluck	
  BBQ.	
  	
  I	
  know	
  
plans	
  can	
  change,	
  we	
  are	
  very	
   flexible	
  even	
   to	
   the	
   last	
  minute,	
  but	
   this	
  will	
  give	
  me	
  a	
  general	
   idea	
  on	
  how	
  
many	
  to	
  plan	
  for.	
  
	
  
Thanks	
  so	
  much	
  for	
  your	
  interest,	
  
Tresa	
  Ronco	
  	
  	
   	
   541-­‐496-­‐0770	
   tresa01@intergate.com	
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Calls for Volunteers 

Fly Fishing Festival hosted by The Hook Fly Shop 
The Village at Sunriver 

 
This event takes place on September 20 and 21.  The Anglers need volunteers both days 
for the club’s educational table.  Please contact Michael Moore at (541) 285-1011 if you can 
help.  Volunteers will receive Sunriver Brew Pub gift cards.   
 
Also, The Hook would like help setting up the event.  Contact John or Fred at 541-593-
2358. 
 

River Cleanup – SOLVE September 27 

The Upper Deschutes River Coalition has volunteers cleaning up trash from Wickiup Dam 
to Harper Bridge.  We are looking for Sunriver Anglers to clean up the river from Harper 
Bridge to Benham Falls, including the Circle 7 river access point.  You can float the river 
any time and just let Carl Jansen (carj@searchna.com ) know how many pounds of trash you 
collected. 

Oregon Lake Watch 

The Oregon Lake Watch is housed at PSU.   They train volunteers to monitor lakes for 
quality and invasive species.  Maybe some Anglers would want to become active in 
monitoring our lakes. Their web site is http://www.pdx.edu/oregon-lake-watch/. 

Rescue Stranded Fish 
 

The Bend Casting Club is looking for volunteers to rescue fish stranded in pools near Lava 
Island Falls that result from water levels lowered when the Oregon Water Resources 
Department drops Deschutes River water flows after the end of the irrigation season. 
Gabe Parr, founder of the club, is hoping to have 40 to 60 volunteers, if needed this year.  
 This story appeared in the Bulletin and stated that volunteers can sign up online. 
However, your editor did not see a web address or phone number in the article. 
Investigating online, I found the following: bendcastingclub.com. There is a contact link by 
which you can communicate with the club. 
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Future Events 

! Winter Seminar 
February 21 & 22, 2015 
Two-day seminar with Craig Mathews of the Blue Ribbon Fly Shop in West Yellowstone. 
More details to come in the October e-newsletter. 

! The International Fly Fishers Federation will host its 50th annual meeting in Bend, 
August 11 to 15, 2015. 

 

! Homestead Exchange Program for the International Federation of Fly Fishers 50th 
Anniversary meeting to be held August 11 to 15, 2015 in Bend 

The International Federation of Fly Fishers’ (IFFF) 50th Anniversary meeting is looking for 
members of the Sunriver Anglers who would be interested in participating in the IFFF’s 
Homestead Exchange Program.  The IFFF meeting will be held in Bend from August 11 to 
15, 2015 at The Riverhouse.   

The Homestead Exchange program will involve hosting an IFFF member from a foreign 
country during the week of the IFFF’s meeting, probably from August 10 to 16.   

In exchange, the host Sunriver Anglers member would be able to stay as a guest in the 
foreign visitor’s home for a week the following year.  Participation in the program would 
also include taking the foreign guest fishing at a local stream or lake during the week and 
providing transportation from the host’s house to the IFFF meeting.   

Presently, the IFFF is expecting about 18 people from foreign countries including Japan, 
England, Norway and Australia to come to Bend for the meeting.  

It would be a great chance to host a fellow angler, meet some interesting people, improve 
international (fishing) relations and get a chance to travel to a foreign country to fish.  
Volunteers should contact me (Marv) at mpyosh@chamberscable.com  or 541-593-5461.  
They can also contact, my friend Kuni Masuda at the following email address or phone 
number:  klmasuda@yahoo.com 360-573-3310 (landline) or 408-406-8830 (mobile) 

Kuni has also contacted the Central Oregon Flyfishers about the exchange program and is 
working with Eric Steele. 

The FFF meeting organizers would also be happy to have Sunriver Anglers volunteers help 
at the meeting if anyone wants provide any assistance. 

Thanks, Marv 

 



	
   15	
  

Fly Tying Corner 

Purple	
  Peril	
  

By:	
  Phil	
  Fischer	
  
	
  

	
  
This	
  morning	
  was	
  a	
  cool,	
  crisp	
  30	
  degrees	
  in	
  Sunriver,	
  with	
  the	
  distinct	
  feel	
  of	
  fall	
  in	
  the	
  air.	
  	
  I	
  think	
  fall	
  is	
  
my	
  favorite	
  time	
  of	
  the	
  year,	
  as	
  the	
  days	
  get	
  shorter	
  and	
  the	
  fishing	
  gets	
  better.	
  	
  After	
  a	
  short	
  walk	
  with	
  
our	
  golden	
  retriever,	
  I	
  came	
  back	
  into	
  the	
  house	
  to	
  a	
  nice	
  hot	
  cup	
  of	
  coffee	
  and	
  sat	
  down	
  at	
  my	
  
computer	
  to	
  see	
  what	
  was	
  happening	
  in	
  the	
  world.	
  	
  The	
  first	
  site	
  I	
  checked	
  was	
  the	
  steelhead	
  counts	
  
over	
  Sherars	
  Falls	
  on	
  the	
  Deschutes	
  River.	
  	
  I’ve	
  been	
  hearing	
  reports	
  of	
  steelhead	
  being	
  caught	
  near	
  the	
  
mouth	
  of	
  the	
  Deschutes	
  for	
  a	
  few	
  weeks	
  now.	
  	
  Each	
  year	
  there	
  is	
  a	
  significant	
  and	
  predictable	
  rise	
  in	
  the	
  
count	
  from	
  early	
  September	
  through	
  mid-­‐October	
  at	
  Sherars	
  Falls.	
  	
  The	
  Oregon	
  Department	
  of	
  Fish	
  and	
  
Wildlife	
  page	
  listing	
  fish	
  counts	
  confirmed	
  for	
  me	
  that	
  fish	
  are	
  moving	
  up	
  through	
  the	
  Deschutes	
  system.	
  	
  
It	
  won’t	
  be	
  long	
  now	
  before	
  I	
  rig	
  up	
  the	
  eight	
  weight	
  and	
  take	
  that	
  drive	
  north	
  on	
  Highway	
  97	
  in	
  the	
  wee	
  
hours	
  of	
  the	
  morning!	
  

For	
  this	
  month’s	
  Sunriver	
  Angler	
  Fly	
  of	
  the	
  Month,	
  I	
  chose	
  a	
  variation	
  on	
  a	
  classic	
  steelhead	
  fly,	
  the	
  
Purple	
  Peril.	
  	
  This	
  fly	
  dates	
  back	
  to	
  the	
  1930’s	
  and	
  is	
  originally	
  attributed	
  to	
  Ken	
  McLeod	
  from	
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Washington.	
  	
  The	
  pattern	
  has	
  been	
  around	
  for	
  a	
  long	
  time	
  and	
  has	
  withstood	
  the	
  discerning	
  test	
  from	
  
many	
  steelhead	
  fishermen,	
  and	
  many	
  steelhead.	
  	
  But	
  I	
  chose	
  this	
  pattern	
  for	
  a	
  different	
  reason.	
  	
  It	
  holds	
  
a	
  special	
  place	
  in	
  my	
  heart	
  as	
  the	
  fly	
  that	
  caught	
  my	
  very	
  first	
  steelhead	
  on	
  the	
  swing.	
  	
  She	
  was	
  a	
  
beautiful	
  hen	
  of	
  about	
  8	
  pounds	
  and	
  took	
  the	
  fly	
  with	
  a	
  sharp	
  pull	
  that	
  made	
  me	
  understand	
  “the	
  tug	
  is	
  
the	
  drug”	
  mantra	
  of	
  hardcore	
  steelhead	
  fishermen.	
  	
  	
  I	
  had	
  caught	
  lots	
  of	
  steelhead	
  fishing	
  nymphs	
  under	
  
an	
  indicator,	
  but	
  had	
  never	
  managed	
  to	
  catch	
  the	
  fish	
  of	
  a	
  thousand	
  casts	
  on	
  the	
  swing.	
  	
  On	
  one	
  of	
  my	
  
trips	
  to	
  the	
  Deschutes	
  a	
  few	
  years	
  ago,	
  a	
  good	
  friend	
  gave	
  me	
  a	
  piece	
  of	
  advice.	
  	
  He	
  told	
  me,	
  “Phil,	
  if	
  
you’re	
  not	
  fishing	
  purple	
  on	
  the	
  Deschutes,	
  you’re	
  not	
  fishing.”	
  	
  So	
  with	
  that	
  guidance,	
  I	
  rigged	
  my	
  rod	
  
with	
  the	
  only	
  purple	
  steelhead	
  fly	
  in	
  my	
  box,	
  the	
  Purple	
  Peril.	
  	
  On	
  one	
  of	
  my	
  favorite	
  runs	
  on	
  the	
  
Deschutes	
  below	
  Warm	
  Springs,	
  I	
  cast	
  repeatedly,	
  and	
  took	
  a	
  step	
  downstream	
  at	
  the	
  conclusion	
  of	
  
each	
  swing	
  of	
  the	
  fly.	
  	
  Right	
  about	
  the	
  sweet	
  spot	
  of	
  the	
  run,	
  after	
  my	
  umpteenth	
  cast,	
  I	
  suddenly	
  felt	
  
that	
  tug.	
  	
  I	
  released	
  the	
  fish	
  and	
  immediately	
  clipped	
  the	
  Purple	
  Peril	
  fly	
  off	
  my	
  leader,	
  to	
  be	
  placed	
  in	
  
my	
  Fly	
  Hall	
  of	
  Fame,	
  accompanying	
  other	
  memorable	
  patterns	
  from	
  days	
  spent	
  on	
  the	
  water	
  fly	
  fishing.	
  

If	
  you	
  haven’t	
  checked	
  and	
  rechecked	
  your	
  steelhead	
  gear	
  for	
  the	
  run	
  this	
  fall,	
  now	
  is	
  the	
  time!	
  

Pattern	
  Recipe:	
  

Hook:	
  Tiemco	
  7899	
  Size	
  4-­‐8	
  
Thread:	
  	
  Danville’s	
  Red	
  3/0	
  Flat	
  Waxed	
  	
  
Tail:	
  Purple	
  Hackle	
  Fibers	
  
Body:	
  	
  Medium	
  Purple	
  Chenille	
  	
  
Ribbing:	
  Medium	
  Silver	
  Oval	
  Tinsel	
  
Hackle:	
  Whiting	
  Purple	
  Spey	
  Hackle	
  	
  
Throat:	
  Light	
  Purple	
  Krystal	
  Flash	
  
Wing:	
  	
  Red	
  Squirrel	
  Tail	
  
	
   	
  

Tying	
  Instructions:	
  
	
  

1. Tie	
  on	
  the	
  thread	
  at	
  the	
  mid-­‐point	
  of	
  the	
  hook.	
  	
  Strip	
  a	
  sparse	
  bunch	
  of	
  fibers	
  off	
  a	
  hackle	
  
feather	
  for	
  the	
  tail.	
  	
  The	
  feathers	
  near	
  the	
  throat	
  of	
  the	
  neck	
  generally	
  have	
  the	
  longest	
  barbs	
  
and	
  offer	
  stiff	
  characteristics	
  for	
  the	
  tail.	
  	
  Tie	
  in	
  the	
  fibers	
  to	
  extend	
  beyond	
  the	
  bend	
  of	
  the	
  
hook.	
  	
  I	
  like	
  to	
  wind	
  several	
  wraps	
  of	
  thread	
  underneath	
  the	
  tail	
  to	
  tilt	
  it	
  upward	
  to	
  match	
  the	
  
cant	
  of	
  the	
  wing.	
  	
  	
  

2. Strip	
  a	
  short	
  section	
  of	
  the	
  chenille	
  to	
  expose	
  the	
  center	
  threads	
  and	
  tie	
  on	
  the	
  hook	
  back	
  to	
  the	
  
tail	
  set	
  position.	
  	
  Stripping	
  the	
  fibers	
  out	
  of	
  the	
  chenille	
  helps	
  avoid	
  bulk	
  on	
  the	
  fly.	
  	
  Similarly,	
  
strip	
  the	
  oval	
  tinsel	
  to	
  expose	
  the	
  core	
  and	
  tie	
  in	
  back	
  to	
  the	
  tail	
  set.	
  	
  Wind	
  the	
  chenille	
  forward	
  
in	
  tight	
  wraps	
  to	
  the	
  wing	
  set	
  position	
  and	
  tie	
  off.	
  	
  Wind	
  even	
  wraps	
  of	
  tinsel	
  forward	
  over	
  the	
  
chenille	
  to	
  form	
  the	
  ribbing	
  on	
  the	
  fly.	
  	
  Tie	
  off	
  and	
  trim	
  excess.	
  	
  	
  

3. Clip	
  about	
  4-­‐5	
  Krystal	
  Flash	
  fibers	
  for	
  the	
  throat.	
  	
  Fold	
  the	
  fibers	
  over	
  the	
  tying	
  thread,	
  
effectively	
  doubling	
  them	
  over	
  the	
  thread,	
  and	
  gently	
  slide	
  them	
  up	
  the	
  thread	
  to	
  the	
  underside	
  
of	
  the	
  hook	
  and	
  tie	
  in	
  place	
  to	
  form	
  the	
  throat	
  of	
  the	
  fly.	
  	
  Trim	
  to	
  the	
  approximate	
  length	
  of	
  the	
  
hook.	
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4. Prepare	
  the	
  hackle	
  by	
  stripping	
  the	
  fluff	
  off	
  the	
  base	
  of	
  the	
  feather.	
  	
  I	
  like	
  to	
  choose	
  a	
  feather	
  
with	
  a	
  slight	
  amount	
  of	
  web	
  and	
  barbs	
  that	
  will	
  extend	
  approximately	
  the	
  length	
  of	
  the	
  wing.	
  	
  
The	
  Whiting	
  Spey	
  hackle	
  barbs	
  are	
  longer	
  and	
  are	
  wavy	
  in	
  the	
  water	
  in	
  a	
  way	
  that	
  make	
  this	
  fly	
  
so	
  enticing.	
  	
  Tie	
  the	
  hackle	
  stem	
  wet	
  fly	
  style	
  (Shiny	
  side	
  forward	
  and	
  dull	
  side	
  back)	
  on	
  the	
  hook	
  
at	
  the	
  front	
  of	
  the	
  chenille	
  and	
  wind	
  forward	
  with	
  3-­‐4	
  wraps.	
  	
  Tie	
  off	
  and	
  clip	
  the	
  excess.	
  	
  Gently	
  
stroke	
  the	
  hackle	
  fibers	
  apart	
  on	
  top	
  of	
  the	
  fly	
  to	
  leave	
  room	
  for	
  the	
  wing.	
  	
  As	
  you	
  split	
  the	
  
fibers,	
  pull	
  down	
  and	
  back,	
  and	
  wind	
  a	
  few	
  wraps	
  of	
  thread	
  over	
  the	
  hackle.	
  The	
  finished	
  hackle	
  
should	
  splay	
  backwards	
  on	
  the	
  hook	
  and	
  have	
  an	
  empty	
  wedge	
  where	
  the	
  wing	
  will	
  lay.	
  

5. Prepare	
  a	
  sparse	
  bunch	
  of	
  Red	
  Squirrel	
  tail	
  fibers	
  for	
  the	
  wing.	
  	
  Clean	
  the	
  hair	
  carefully	
  to	
  
eliminate	
  short	
  fibers	
  and	
  any	
  guard	
  hair.	
  	
  Place	
  in	
  a	
  hair	
  stacker	
  tool	
  to	
  even	
  up	
  the	
  tips.	
  	
  
Remove	
  from	
  the	
  hair	
  stacker	
  and	
  tie	
  in	
  at	
  the	
  wing-­‐set	
  position	
  on	
  the	
  hook,	
  with	
  the	
  tips	
  
extending	
  to	
  the	
  curve	
  of	
  the	
  hook.	
  	
  Wind	
  over	
  the	
  hair	
  with	
  a	
  number	
  of	
  wraps	
  to	
  hold	
  the	
  
material	
  firmly	
  in	
  place.	
  	
  Clip	
  the	
  excess	
  hair	
  at	
  a	
  45	
  degree	
  angle	
  and	
  wind	
  additional	
  wraps	
  to	
  
fully	
  cover	
  the	
  butts	
  of	
  the	
  hair	
  and	
  form	
  a	
  nice	
  neat	
  tapered	
  head.	
  	
  Whip	
  finish	
  and	
  glue	
  using	
  a	
  
clear	
  nail	
  polish	
  to	
  fully	
  coat	
  the	
  head	
  of	
  this	
  fly	
  and	
  give	
  it	
  a	
  finished	
  appearance.	
  	
  	
  

	
  

Education 
 
Classes at Ginger’s Kitchen in the Old Mill District 
Call (541) 617-0312 or stop in the store to register  
 

Knife Skills 101 
Learn the basics of good knife techniques in this hands-on class.  Learn about knife 
care and sharpening, using the right cutting surface, and proper techniques for 
slicing, dicing and chopping.  All equipment is supplied.  
September 16, 12 noon - 2:00PM - $35.00 
September 27, 12 noon - 2:00PM - $35.00 
October 15, 5:30PM - 7:30PM - $35.00 
Receive a $25 credit toward the purchase of any Wusthof or Shun knife. 
 
Beer Class with Spiegelau Glass 
Explore the world of craft beer tasting.  At the end of class, take home 
your tasting glasses.  Featured: IPA, stout, wheat beer, and lager. A retail 
value of $50.00. 
October 23, 1:00 – 3:00PM - $40.00 
October 23, 6:00 – 8:00PM - $40.00 
 
Wine Class with Riedel Glass 
Why is wine better in the correct glass?  Learn from industry experts and 
at the end of class, take home your Vinum, Bordeaux, Montrachet, Burgundy, 
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and Sauvignon Blanc tasting glasses.  A retail value of $118.00. 
October 24, 1:00 – 3:00PM - $90.00 
October 24, 6:00 – 8:00PM - $90.00  

 
 
 Other News 
 
 U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service  
News Release  
Washington Fish and Wildlife Office  
510 Desmond Drive SE  
Lacey, WA  
Phone: (360)753-9440  
http://www.fws.gov/wafwo/  
Date: August 28, 2014  
Media contacts: Washington - Ann Froschauer (360) 753-4370; Oregon - Elizabeth Materna (503) 
231-6912; Klamath Falls - Matt Baun (530) 340-2387  

Oregon Spotted Frog to be Protected under the Endangered 
Species Act  
Oregon and Washington populations will be listed as threatened  
Today the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service announced its decision to extend protection to the Oregon 
spotted frog (Rana pretiosa) as a threatened species under the Endangered Species Act.  
The species will be protected throughout its range, which extends from southwestern British 
Columbia through the Puget/Willamette Valley, and in the Cascades Range from south-central 
Washington to the Klamath Basin in Oregon. Oregon spotted frogs may be extinct in California and 
the Willamette Valley of Oregon.  
“This unique and highly aquatic frog was once common in the Pacific Northwest and its decline 
signals degradation in the health of natural areas that provide for people as well as fish and wildlife,” 
said Tom McDowell, the Service’s Washington Fish and Wildlife Office Acting Supervisor. “Our 
ongoing work with partners to conserve and restore Oregon spotted frog habitat means improvements 
to our land and water that will benefit many other species and provide for a healthy environment for 
future generations.”  
The Oregon spotted frog has disappeared from up to 90 percent of its range, mostly due to loss and 
degradation of wetland habitat. Changes to the hydrology and introduced nonnative species also have 
impacted this frog by reducing its available habitat.  
The final rule designating critical habitat for the Oregon spotted frog is expected this fall. 2  
 
 

 

 

 



t w�

Membership   

 

Member-Get-A-Member              

Every time you recruit a new member, you help strengthen the Sunriver Anglers.  A vital 
and growing membership means greater recognition of the work the Anglers do, improved 
educational and networking opportunities for members, and the advancement of our 
mission and services.  And, referring members has additional benefits for you and the 
Sunriver Anglers! 

Recruiting is Easy! 

Recruiting a member is easy—when you connect with fellow anglers at meetings, online, or 
while fishing, simply tell them how you benefit from your membership in the Sunriver 
Anglers and suggest that they visit www.sunriveranglers.org to learn more about the value 
of membership. 

If they decide to join, ask them to put your name on the membership application (available 
on our website) so you get the credit.  We keep track of your recruitment activity for you.  
It's that simple.    

Your Reward?  A Sunriver Brew Pub $10 gift card! 

�

Thank You Sunriver Brewing Company for your support of the Sunriver Anglers! 
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Resources 
  
Wildfires: Two sites to track wildfires in Oregon and view USGS photos of Oregon and 
fires: 

http://www.wildcad.net/WCOR-­‐COC.htm	
  
	
  
http://www.geomac.gov/viewer/viewer.shtml	
  
 
Fishing Reports: 

ODF&W Fishing Reports: http://www.dfw.state.or.us/rr/central/ 

The Hook Fly Shop: http://www.cascadeguides.com/fishrepoets.html 

Sunriver Fly Shop: http://www.srflyshop.blogspot.com/ 

Garrison’s Guide Service: www.garrisonguide.com 

Fly Fishers Place: http://www.flyfishersplace.com/fishing-reports 

Fly & Field Outfitters: http://www.flyandfield.com/fishing-reports.php 

Patient Angler: http://www.patientangler.com/fishing-reports/	
  

West Fly Oregon:	
  http://www.west-­‐fly-­‐fishing.com/cgi-­‐bin/fly-­‐fishing-­‐entry?state=OREGON	
  

Fishhound - real-time fishing reports from 600 guides reporting on 723 waters and 5,089 
fishing spots - www.fishhound.com 

Deschutes Angler - www.deschutesangler.com 

Fisheye Soup Oregon - www.fisheyesoup.com 
 
**** If you have fishing reports and/or stories of interest to members for the 
newsletter, please send them to Lee Haroun at Lcharoun@aol.com.  
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Swap Meet - For Sale and or Wanted 
 
If you have fishing items for sale or need fishing gear, let Jerry know at 
jhubbard@chamberscable.com.  Please provide a good description of the item(s) and 
contact information.  

" Wanted: Boat Anchor, lead, at least 25 lb. pyramid anchor. Contact Terry Dahlquist 
at terrydaul1@gmail.com 

" Available: Pontoon board, Costco’s finest, slightly used. Contact Bob Hickman at 
rhickman@gmail.com 

______________________________________________________________ 

Sunriver Anglers Logo Shirts – if you want to order a Columbia long sleeve UV shirt with 
the Sunriver Anglers logo, please e-mail sunriveranglers@gmail.com 

Cost is $40.00.  Once we get responses, we will get back to those Anglers who want a shirt 
with more details. 

______________________________________________________________ 

Club items currently available for purchase:	
  
" Sunriver Anglers – baseball hat with SR logo - $15. 
" Sunriver Anglers – Columbia fishing shirt with SR logo, long sleeve, yellow - $40.  

Only 7 size medium shirts.   
" Hats and shirts are available for sale at each monthly meeting or e-mail 

sunriveranglers@gmail.com 

______________________________________________________________ 

Current Club Needs:  Fly reels and line 

We are looking for donations of reels and lines for the rods listed below.  All rods are nine 
feet long. These will be rods that members can borrow. 

" 1 Rod – No. 4 line 
" 1 Rod – No. 5 line 
" 1 Rod – No. 6 line 3 3/8 oz 
" 1 Rod– No. 4 line 3 ¼ oz 
" 1 Rod – No. 5 line 3 ¼ oz 

 
Contact Jerry Hubbard at jhubbard@chamberscable.com	
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Please Support Our Local Businesses

541-593-8814 Sunriver, Oregon 

Sunriver, OR 541-593-3007 


